L.A.R.S. Fox Hunt of Saturday, August 20, 2005

By  Peter Rock KJ4ND ( one of the hounds )


The order of events was a little different this Saturday. Since it was homecoming weekend, there was the race at Levi Jackson State Park, and usually some of us from the radio club help out.

     
I arrived about 8 am at Levi Jackson, and Carl K4QKS was already there. Things were running a little behind for the race, as neither the police nor the ambulance had arrived as the time approached for the race. I drove down to the Mill area, preparing to stop traffic as the race was ready to start, but just then a State Policeman arrived, and I drove back. I then went on foot to the back area of the race where a road comes into the park, and started diverting traffic out of there, as the race started. About that time, Peewee KF4ZUX and Jessica KG4KBW arrived, and they went over to the pool area to divert traffic there. It was a good thing we were there, as a lot of traffic was coming into these areas, and no other police came. I know that I turned away at least 15 - 20 cars where I was and diverted many others. 

     
The race went fine, and Mark KF4IFC got second place in the race. 

     
After that we waited there for the fox to start, which was about 10:30. The fox was on time, but I could only intermittently hear it, and could therefore  not get a fix on it, even with my pole extension. So I decided to drive  over to the Tractor Supply to try from there. I could barely hear it from there, and got a reading to the South. So I drove down RT. 25, and could not hear it, all the way to Corbin, and had to turn around and head back up I75. As I got near the 38 mile exit, I could hear it much stronger, and drove up on Myers-Baker road to get a reading. It was in the direction of Frisch’s Big Boy. As I drove over there, it got stronger, and I went over the interstate, and got a reading on the other side. It pointed into Boggs subdivision. I had never been back there before, and drove around and got some very strong readings. At one point I thought it might be at Stanley's (KD4ERF) home, but it got a little weaker when I was over there. So after driving several times over the same road, I decide to try some of the side roads there. And after taking a couple of readings, I ended up at a pond/park, and the other hounds were there (KG4LLA-Steve, Jessica-KG4KBW, Peewee-KF4ZUX, Scotty (W4EFG), and the foxes -- Stanley (KD4ERF) and Jim (N4ICU). Using my beam, and later the HT by itself, it did not take me too much longer to find the fox on the edge of the pond. 


Except for my bad start I did ok and congratulations to all the hounds. It was another interesting and challenging fox hunt.

I am looking forward to the next one.

73's 

Peter KJ4ND

